Weldon Library Board Minutes
May 16, 2022
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The rollcall was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Danielle Barton, Amanda Walters, Bob Walters, and Susan Westray.  Absent was Alycia Brockman. Librarian Lori Rich was also present.
Minutes were presented and there was a motion by Christi Baker, seconded by Susan Westray, to accept the minutes of the April meeting as corrected. The vote was unanimous, 6-0.

No one was present for the public forum item on the agenda.

There were no items for Closed Session.
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The April beginning balance at First National was $33,395.44.  Receipts for April were $2,907.50. The disbursements for the month were $5,641.36 ending in a balance of $30,661.58 on April 30, 2022. Payroll and expenses for April were also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Danielle Barton, to accept the reports as presented. The vote was 6-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Early Dismissal Day was on May 4, 2022.  In attendance were twenty adults and thirty-nine children.  Lori stated the library is going to implement use of a sign out sheet for future Early Dismissal Days. It will include the child’s name, parent’s signature and time signed out.
Saturday Toddler Time/Story Time was held on April 23rd, with a Mother’s Day focus.  The last Story Time for the school year will be May 28th, and will have a Father’s Day theme.
Reading Club was held on May 11th.  This was the last reading club of the year.  Casey’s pizza and chips were served.  A discussion was had about discontinuing this program.  The original purpose was to bridge a gap created by the pandemic.
Lori reported the Summer Reading Program has received $1,560.00 in cash donations as well as pool passes, a gift certificate and free sub coupons.  We still need to pick up McDonalds coupons.  Total cash donations last year were $1,250.00.  The WPFD is planning to donate $100.00.

Lori gave an update on the Back-to-School Bash:  we currently have 65 backpacks for grade school aged children.  The Farmer City Angel Tree has $1,800.00 in school supplies. 
Cloud Library Stats: April circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 30,253 items: 19,514 were eBooks, 10,739 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,511. 
Petty cash funds received for April totaled $212.32; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $24.87. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $187.45.  Expenses were $91.90 for the month.
Lori stated the new fee for a non-resident library card will be $274.12.

OLD BUSINESS

The Open Meetings Act and FOIA Officers Online Training for 2021 and 2022 needs to be completed by Bob Walters.  Bob is planning to do this at the Library this month.
We are still waiting to hear back from ISL and/or IHLS on clarification of requirements for the Capital Asset Plan as required by Chapter 5, item 9 of the Standards for Illinois Public Libraries.  Lori, Amanda and Sandi will determine the plan format and set deadlines.
LTC Grant Update: Newest addition is an “Exploring the Night Sky” kit.  Funds still available are $236.49.  The Library is looking for ideas for another kit or two.
Update on the surveillance cameras:  Tyler Yokley installed four cameras outside.  He spent six to eight hours working on this.  The Library is going to pay him $200 for his services.

NEW BUSINESS
During the surveillance camera installation, it was discovered that the surge protector for the libraries main panel was not functioning.  This damage most likely occurred from the surge on December 25, 2021.  The surge protector cannot be repaired and must be replaced.  The estimated cost is $150.00 plus labor.  Travis has been contacted to complete this.

The annual maintenance inspection of the library was conducted on Friday, May 13, 2022.  A report was presented to the board.  There were no major issues found but notes were made regarding a number of minor issues.  All are either completed or scheduled to be completed with the exception of the non ADA compliant toilet handle that will require replacing the toilet tank and ripples in the carpet.
The amount of the 2021 DeWitt County tax levy was received.  It is $79,806.33.

The Bi-Monthly report for March and April was reviewed.  It was suggested that Cloud Library stats be added for year over year comparison.
The Prevailing Wage Ordinance was discussed.  A link is no longer required on our website.

Election of Officers is not needed this year.  With no change in officers, there are no changes required at First National Bank.
Due to a conflict with the summer softball schedule, the June board meeting will be moved from June 21st to June 14.  Lori will post and publish this change.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

Making a donation in memory of Bob Burton. Suggestion of using funds from First Mid donation to purchase a bench with a plaque.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Danielle Barton, seconded by Susan Westray to adjourn. The vote was 6-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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